For all of you who have been asking here is the official press release concerning the closing of our Banning museum location.

We at Fire Memories Museum would like to say “Thank You” to the community of the San Gorgonio Pass for your overwhelming support and love expressed to Fire Memories. We have more than exceeded our expectations during our four years for our little museum. The support from the community has been outstanding. The friends we have made, the families we have touched, and the children we have taught, hugged and thoroughly enjoyed have warmed our hearts and blessed us tremendously with many great memories. It is with a very heavy heart that we inform you that at this time Fire Memories Museum is closing its location in Banning. This decision has not been an easy one for anyone who has volunteered with the museum. To say the least, the lack of support by the City of Banning was a contributing factor along with the inability to come to a mutually acceptable lease agreement. Other contributing factors include the high cost of insurance, the rising cost of utilities along with the inability to secure an adequate number of volunteers to help with museum functions and our overwhelming daily workload. The Board of Directors has made the decision to close this location and concentrate on our existing museum display in Palm Desert Historical Society's museum and our new exhibit in the Red Hat Fire Training Academy in Rancho Cucamonga. 
We will continue to be involved in activities in the San Gorgonio Pass. We look forward to seeing all of you as we continue to participate in community events.
